Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Thursday 21st April 2022
PRESENT:
Councillors Mr D Keetley (Chairman)   Allen, Sydall, Harrison
ALSO PRESENT:   Clerk  + 7 members of public, District Councillor William Patterson & Amanda McKirdy Community Sergeant.
	01/0422
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Councillor Deighton, Hauser
County Councillor A Connelly
It was agreed to have a few moments silence in memory of Ryan Hindson, a popular young resident who was sadly killed in an accident on the A66.  Rest in peace.
	ACTION


	02/0422
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
None
	

	03/0422
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
These were approved and signed and Councillor Sydall proposed these as a true and accurate record of the meeting and seconded by Councillor Allen.
	

	04/0422
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING
The clerk has been in touch with Mr Bell for a quote to replace the bus shelter windows with safety glass.
	

	05/0422
	PUBLIC SESSION

A resident has asked if there are any updates regarding the Chamley Arms re-opening.  The chairman has e-mailed the owner several times with no response back. Some residents might be able to find out more through contacts.

	

	06/0422

	APPLICATION FOR DEVELOPMENT
21/0147 – Eden Gate proposed alterations – No objections raised.
21/0109 – Warcop Training Centre – No objections raised.


	

	07/0422
	FINANCE

CHQ BACS

PAYEE Name

Amount

Reason
BACS
HMRC
£135.80
Clerks PAYE
BACS

Village Hall
£24.00
Room Hire
BACS
Taylor & Braithwaite
£596.00
Lawnmower
CHQ
C Harbage
£784.44
Petrol & Maintenance
Current balance in current account £31,160.94
· Playground grant £12,000

· Playground fundraiser £1652

· Just giving 379.42

· Fundraiser £433.00

· Total £16,649.52


	

	08/0422
	COUNCILLOR REPORTS & UPDATE
Playground Update – Councillor Hauser gave her apologies for the meeting but the chairman gave a quick update.  There is an outstanding balance left of approx. £2,700 all the PC would like to thank Councillor Hauser for all her hardworking in securing the money for this project and it was agreed that if the shortfall could not be found then the PC would maybe help out with the final amount.
A66 Update – Sadly there was a fatality at the weekend in which a local resident was killed.  The chairman had drafted a letter to Highways England regarding their poor consultation, but on reflection has decided against this as the PC do not want to delay the project by sending this letter.  The chairman from Musgrave PC has also sent in an e-mail saying that they also would like to back down effectively and want the road to go ahead especially after the recent accident.  It was agreed that this is the best plan for the parish and not to delay this project.
Grass cutting -  The chairman has had a few volunteers for Warcop, but still needs a volunteer to help with Sandford.  Mr Hanna has also said he can no longer store the grass cutting equipment and need to find alternative arrangements.  It was agreed to ask around to see if there was anywhere else suitable. Chair to place an advert in The Way and on website.
Bus Stop Shop – Reece gave a quick update regarding this.He is currently looking into different ways to power this shop.  Only needs enough to run wi-fi, till and card machine.  He sent out a survey to the school and a positive response came back.  Looking into possibly bricking up the windows so there is more storage and the PC would have to pay for a door to be put in.  Quite a few residents have expressed interest in opening up and helping to stock the shop as well.  The PC would prefer if the shop would be locked overnight.
PC Vacancy – There was one application for the vacancy and this will be e-mailed to everyone as not all parish councillors were present at the meeting.
PC plans for Queen’s Jubilee – There will be a fancy-dress parade through the village and then to the parish hall, followed by a sports day and disco.  The police have offered to attend just in case as the travellers may be here in preparation for Appleby horse fair. On Sunday there will be a joint church service at the hall followed by a Jubilee tea.
Maintenance of Cemetery – The clerk has been in touch to get a quote to fix the cemetery wall which was damaged during the last storm.  The quote was £250 plus VAT.  The parish council agreed to pay this rather than claim of the insurance and it was agreed not to take down the tree which is causing weakness to the wall, but to just build the wall a little bit further away from the tree. Councillor Harrison to talk to the Ewins to check this is acceptable.
Planning for Appleby Horse Fair – Community Sergeant Amanda McKirdy reported that the toilets are expected to be delivered on the Sunday after the Jubilee celebrations.  Police patrols of surrounding villages will start w/c 23rd May 2022.  Residents are asked to use the 101 number to ring the police if there is a problem.  Amanda was not sure if any village meetings were going to be planned for this year but encouraged anyone to attend the main meeting in Appleby which are daily. EDC will leave some bin bags in the defib cabinet for the clean up afterwards.
Millennium maze tidy – It was agreed to leave this until after the horse fair.  A date was scheduled for 18th June and Councillor Sydall will put posters up as well as an advert in The Way.  The picnic bench and seats have been delivered into the maze.  
	DK
CH

	09/0422
	PARISH ACTION PLAN
On going
	Everyone


	10/0422
	COMMUNITY ISSUES

	

	11/0422
	SCHEDULE OF CORRESPONDENCE NOTICES & PUBLICATION
	

	13/0422
	ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDA


	

	14/0422
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING:  
AGM Thursday 19th May  2022  at 7pm followed by a parish council meeting
Meeting closed at 9.15pm.
Chairman …………………………………

Date ……………………………………….
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